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Date:  June 29, 2021 

To:   Board of Directors 

From:  Marti Brown, General Manager 

Subject:  Board of Director Vacancy and Application  

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

Recommendation:  

Staff recommends proceeding with the consideration of the application of Michael Logan to fill the 
recent Board of Directors vacancy position.  

Rationale for Recommendation:  

During the open application period of June 1 to June 21, 2121, the District received one application 
from Michael Logan for the Board Director vacancy (Attachment 1). Should the Board elect to not 
appoint the applicant, the Board of Directors has until July 12, 2021 to call an election or the Contra 
Costa County Board of Supervisors could elect to make a KPPCSD Board of Director appointment as 
early as July 13, 2021.  

Background:  

Effective May 13, 2021, former Board Director Cyrus Modavi resigned from the KPPCSD Board of 
Directors. On May 26, 2021, the Board of Directors held a special meeting to consider the following 
options:   

 A Board vacancy appointment process,  
 To hold an election, or 
 To allow the Contra Costa County Board of Supervisors make an appointment.  

The Board of Directors elected to undertake an appointment process and, at the May 26 meeting, 
approved a Board Vacancy application. As a result, staff prepared and circulated an application from 
June 1 to June 21, 2021 to fill the Board Director vacancy. During the application acceptance period, 
the District received one application from Mr. Michael Logan (Attachment 1).  

Discussion and Analysis:  

At the May 26, 2021 Special Board meeting and depending how many applications were received, 
the Board of Directors also agreed to consider a Board Director vacancy appointment process at the 
Board’s June 29 Special Meeting and then make the final appointment at the Board’s regularly 
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scheduled July 8, 2021 meeting. However, since there is only one applicant, it is recommended that 
the Board move forward with a direct appointment of Mr. Logan at the June 29 Special Board 
meeting.  

Fiscal Impact:  

There is no fiscal impact as a result of the proposed recommendation and action.  

Attachment: 

1. Attachment 1: Redacted Board Vacancy Application, Mr. Michael Logan 
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